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29 July 2024



Dear Lord Thomas, 

Thank you for your contribution to the debate on Tuesday 23 July on the Constitution and Devolution. In the debate, you raised issues regarding on intergovernmental relations and the Sewel convention.
I would like to assure you that we are committed to resetting our relationships with the Devolved Governments, with the principles of trust, cooperation and respect.
We are committed to working to improve intergovernmental relations with the principles of trust, cooperation and respect. Ministerial responsibilities will be confirmed in due course.
I agree that the Sewel Convention must be respected, and the government is committed to doing so. We are determined to work constructively with the devolved governments, and we will look at how we can best strengthen the Sewel Convention as set out in our manifesto.
You also referenced Skeleton Bills and legislation. I would like to echo the point made by the Attorney General, Lord Hermer, in his opening speech by assuring you and the other noble Lords who raised this point that we will seek to promote the highest standards in how we legislate, seeking to increase the accessibility and certainty of law, including by guarding against the abuse of the proper role of secondary legislation.
I will place a copy of this letter in the House Library.  

Yours sincerely, 
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 Lord Khan of Burnley 
Parliamentary Under-Secretary of State 
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